PORTER METROPOLITAN POLICE COMMISSION
Minutes

December 20, 2011

The Porter Police Commission was called to order at 6 p.m . In attendance were
Joe Wagner, President; John McCrum, Commissioner; Police Chief Jafmie Spanier
and Jon Granat, Town Liaison. Vice-President Sandi Snyder was absent.

A motion was made to retain Rita Newman as Commission secretary. Motion
passed.

With the absence of Snyder, the November 15, 2011 minutes could not be
approved.

During Monthly Reports, Chief Spanier noted the department has been very busy
with a lot of big cases. Sgt. McMahn and Det. Veal are probably the most
overworked. A letter of commendation for Sgt. Joseph Torok was included in the
report with a $500 check given to the FOP 152 in appreciation.

Under Old Business, the Rules and Regulations regarding reserve officers is ready
to go.

Under New Business, McCrum madfa motion to accept General Order #15. Motion
passed. McCrum made a motion to accept General Order #24. Motion carried.
General Order #28 was accepted. These General Orders will be put in the Police
Department General Order Handbook.

LPR (license plate recognition) demonstration and explanation was discussed.
Everyone is invited to the police station after the meeting where Sgt. Torok will

explain the LPR system. This system will be connected to Homeland Security.

Wagner thanked Jon Granat for his service as Town Liaison. Wagner also wished
everyone a Merry Christmas and a safe holiday.

Meeting adjourned 6:25 p.m.
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